August 17, 2012
To:
NTR graduate students, undergraduate students doing research
From:
Keith Erikson, Director of Graduate Studies
Cc: 
NTR faculty, staff

Re: 
Reminder about rules for using departmental shared computers

The nutrition department has provided a number of computers for student use. These computers are paid for and maintained by departmental funds. (The student fee provides funding for computer classrooms, not departmental computers.) We have been faced with problems due to misuse of some of these departmental computers. Therefore, the following computers, available to all in the department, have been fitted with Centurian locks to prevent anyone from saving anything to the hard drive. Additionally, a number of rules apply to the use of these computers. Any infraction in the rules will result in loss of departmental computer privileges (and if university rules are broken, you risk losing your UNCG computer account).

The following rules apply to ALL individuals and to ALL departmental shared computers (graduate student office computers and departmental computers in the research labs):

1. All university rules for computer use must be adhered to (everyone has to agree to abiding by the university rules when you applied for a UNCG account)

2. Computers are available for use only by NTR graduate students, undergraduate students doing research with a NTR faculty mentor, and NTR research staff  (no friends, significant others, family members of any kind under any circumstances; no other UNCG students or staff that are not members of the NTR department, except IRC staff who maintain the computers for the department; any exception must be approved by the Chair)

3. No one is to use the computers for personal business or is permitted to visit internet sites that are unrelated to the educational/research activities of the department. (this includes on-line shopping, accessing movies, or visiting inappropriate internet sites); no one is allowed to send emails to the NTR dept faculty/staff/students email distribution list for any non-UNCG-related business or activity
4. No data or software are to be saved on the computers at any time (unless prior approval by the Chair is obtained); this applies to Kazaa, data files, downloaded internet files, etc.
5. The 3 computers located in the graduate student office (room 301) are the only NTR departmental computers available for graduate student and undergraduate student use; students are encouraged to use the computers in the computer labs throughout campus
COMPUTERS IN RESEARCH LABS: Please note that there are some computers in the research labs that drive specific pieces of research equipment. The rules for the departmental shared computers also apply to these computers. However, use of these computers should be limited to research and are not available for general graduate student or undergraduate student use.

And as a reminder (since you all have signed the university computer policy): it is in appropriate and against the university computer rules to send emails to faculty, staff and/or students soliciting donations for any non-university causes (such as for marathons to raise funds for breast cancer research or to sell cosmetics). 

Please see me if you have questions or concerns about the rules or available computers. Your attention and cooperation is greatly appreciated. Thanks.

